RADCLIFF MIDDLE SCHOOL

SITE BASED COUNCIL MINUTES

April 8, 2009

The Radcliff Middle School Site based Council met Wednesday, April 8, 2009 at 4:05 in the Media Center

Members Present:  Laura McGray, Connie Abell, Cheryl Brooks, Lindsey Garced, Penny Richason, and Cheryl Freeman.

Visitors:  James Smith

Agenda:  Ms. Abell made a motion to approve the agenda and Ms. Garced seconded.  
Minutes:  Ms. Abell made a motion to approve the minutes and Ms. Freeman seconded.

Policies:  There were no new policies. 
New Business:  Ms. McGray recognized Mr. James Smith from the RMS Youth Service Center.  Mr. Smith handed out copies of his FY10 budget to the council.  He went over the allocations and discussed with the council the percentages dedicated to each area of his budget.  Ms. Freeman made a motion to approve the budget and Ms. Brooks seconded.

Planning:  Ms. McGray reported that the faculty approved the use of the KCID program.  The CSIP Committee will finalize the requirements.

The teachers’ schedules are being reviewed for next year.  Ms. McGray and Michelle Reynolds (counselor) will have two models to for the council to review.  With our projected enrollment for next year, another teaching position will be added.  Ms. McGray explained that she would most likely post the position for a Math/Science teacher since these are areas with lower test scores.

The school will hold a SMBD teacher election at the next faculty meeting.  All three positions need to be filled.  The Parents for Progress will hold a parent election in May for the one open position.  The terms for the positions will begin in July and will be for two years.
Budget:  Ms. McGray told the council that if the FY09 budget had any carry over money, it would be used for some large ticket items.  We will have to purchase a new lawn mower for the new school.  The current quote from Jacobi Sales is about $5,600.00.  Some furniture and equipment may also be needed.
The council reviewed the Section 7 requests from last year.  There was no money available for FY09 to fill the requests.  Each item was discussed and Ms. McGray will submit the list to the board for FY10.
Ms. Brooks made a motion for the council to go into a closed session to discuss the applicants for the Social Studies position.  Ms. Richardson seconded.
Upcoming SBDM Meeting:  The next meeting will be held May 6, 2009.  Ms. Brooks made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Ms. Richason seconded.  The meeting ended at 5:20.
